InterReligious Task Force on Central America 

3606 Bridge Avenue, Cleveland, Ohio 44113

tel: 216.961.0003   e-mail: irtf@igc.org
	via fax  011 504 220 4479

Dr. Oscar Alvarez

Ministro de Seguridad Pública, HONDURAS
	via fax: 011 504 221 5666

Dr. Ramon Ovidio Navarro Duarte

Fiscal General de la República

	via fax 011 504 232 6894

Ramon Custodio López

Comisionado Nacional de los Derechos Humanos 


June 12, 2004

Dear Sirs:

We are deeply concerned for the safety of Andrés Pavón Murillo, president of the Committee for the Defense of Human Rights (CODEH) in Honduras. Andrés Pavón accused the Honduran State of violating human rights, negligence and the denial of justice following the death of over 100 gang members in the San Pedro Sula prison on May 17. As a consequence, he has received numerous threatening phone calls and he and his family have been verbally attacked and threatened on television and radio.  One caller threatened to "finish off the gang defenders."  On a national television program, it was suggested that Pavon's son or another close family member should be killed. 

This is not the first time that Andrés Pavón has been subjected to threats and intimidation as a result of his work on behalf of human rights. We remind you that human rights workers have a right to carry out their activities without any restrictions or fear of reprisals, as set out in Declarations from the United Nations and the Organization of American States.

Based on the information stated above, we strongly urge you to 

· Conduct a full, impartial and prompt investigation into threats and acts of intimidation against Andrés Pavón Murillo, make the results public and bring those responsible to justice

· Guarantee the safety of Andrés Pavón Murillo and his family

· Fulfill your obligation to ensure that the media be impartial and not be used as a vehicle to intimidate human rights defenders carrying out their activities

· Conduct a thorough, complete and independent investigation of the death of over 100 inmates, all members of the Salvatrucha mara (gang), in the San Pedro Sula prison on May 17, 2004

Threats and intimidation of human rights workers in Honduras must end. As a consequence of your high position in Honduras, you have the authority and the responsibility to put an end to human rights violations such as those detailed above. We urge you to do so.

Thank you for your prompt attention.

Sincerely,

Brian J. Stefan Szittai, Coordinator

cc:  
Comité para la Defensa de los Derechos Humanos ~ via fax: 011 504 237 9238

      
Ambassador Mario Miguel Canahuati ~via fax: 1 202 966 9751

Tom Kelly, Desk Officer for Honduras ~via fax: 1 202 647 2597

Ambassador Larry L. Palmer ~via fax: 011 504 236 9037

      UA196/04 HONDURAS

The following people hereby urge that you take action on this matter as indicated in this letter:
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